JUDI DANIELSON CHAIR Idaho

> Jim Kempton Idaho

Frank L. Cassidy Jr. "Larry" Washington

> Tom Karier Washington

Steve Crow Executive Director



MELINDA S. EDEN VICE-CHAIR

Oregon

Gene Derfler Oregon

Ed Bartlett

John Hines Montana

Fax: 503-820-2370

Web site: www.nwcouncil.org

June 1, 2004

MEMORANDUM

TO: Council Members

FROM: Bruce Suzumoto

SUBJECT: Update on 2004 summer spill and river operations

Changes to summer spill operations for 2004 are still under discussion by the federal agencies. A regional executives' meeting to discuss the summer spill operations may be held in Clarkston, WA to coincide with the Council meeting. Staff will update the Council as more information becomes available.

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers recently informed the Governor of Montana that changes to Libby and Hungry Horse reservoir operations as recommended by the Council's program probably could not be implemented in 2004 due to low water conditions. The issue may undergo further consideration in the NOAA regional forum process.

Telephone: 503-222-5161

Toll free: 800-452-5161

w:\bs\2004\council meetings\060804\hydro operations\summerspillmemo060104.doc